
























Mrs. Humphrey: 
• Thanked the technology department and all the unsung heroes who have 

been working endless hours on resolving issues and problems, saying she 
can imagine that every little flaw that could happen probably did happen. 

• Thanked all the teachers and said she knows firsthand, by watching her 
daughter [who is a teacher], how many hours they have been putting into 
their craft. Added it is not okay to do something in a half-hearted fashion 
for them. Commented that teachers are hard on themselves because 
they want to excel but that it is okay not to be the best every moment 
during the COVID pandemic. Said the Board is there to support them and 
looking at how to assist with the classroom management piece and 
commented the children are not used to distance learning either. 

• Shared her personal experience in observing her nephews during 
distance learning , which was great. Added that she is very proud of 
teachers for providing students with a great learning environment. 

• Thanked Dr. Escobedo for his leadership, saying that everyone wants to 
work hard because they want to work for a leader like him, which is not a 
common thing. Emphasized he is a wonderful leader who is getting the 
District through a trying time. 

Dr. Reyes: 
• Remarked that he wanted to echo what his colleagues said and added 

that in summarizing, what comes to mind is [District staff's] dedication and 
genuine care. Said everyone has the same goal-for students to thrive 
academically and socially and to acquire critical thinking and social skills . 
Mentioned the many obstacles currently being experienced and that 
teachers are spending countless hours planning and creating the best 
lessons and activities possible and making them fun and engaging. Said 
teachers are asked to perform at their best level in an environment they 
were never trained in-virtual learning-and that educators were trained 
for face-to-face instruction but are relearning and adapting and making it 
the best it can be. Stated there are positive results and that although 
students are frustrated, they are learning and performing at a high level. 

• Said the "thanking" is really admiring teachers, who put their skills and 
resources together for the best for students and that is what drives them 
is their genuine care for students, which is the fuel that helps them keep 
going . Added he believes the recipe for success is there and 
congratulated everyone who is part of the formula . 

Mr. Tamayo: 
• Started by thanking the Information Technology, school leaders, and 

other school staff members for deploying devices to students and families 
in a very short window of time, which should be applauded . 

• Thanked the Child Nutrition Services staff members for their continued 
efforts to feed students, especially those who need it most. 

• Thanked all the families, saying he knows it has been a rough start of the 
year, it is very different from what everyone is accustomed to, and it is 
challenging especially with technology. Expressed that he understands 
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the need for additional training for teachers to feel comfortable in a very 
different environment. Mentioned he has noticed some difficulty with 
classroom management, especially if parents are not there to help when 
the student gets stuck or cannot find something . Thanked everyone for 
the efforts, saying he recognizes it is difficult and for giving breaks to each 
other because he believes that is what has been keeping everyone going. 

• Addressed the comment by Board Member Bunker regarding continued 
improvement, saying one of the highlights of the District is the continual 
improvement model, saying it is a system that recognizes opportunities to 
improve. He added the District is always looking at how to do things 
better, which can take time, and always trying to deliver the best 
instructional materials for students and the best service for families 

12. SUPERINTENDENT'S COMMUNICATION 

Dr. Escobedo: 
• Gave a shout out to the District's amazing student attendants who have 

been working with students with moderate/severe challenges. Said 
Dr. Ciriza shared with him that during a recent visit to McMillin , a student 
with fairly severe special needs changed her world and said that student 
attendants were amazing. Added that the power of being at the school 
cannot be replicated . 

• Commented District educators are pioneers in this technological age and 
that he has let them know they are paving the way for future generations 
of teachers to accelerate learning in this new way of instructing . Added 
that hopefully this can be combined with the personal touch in the future 
to create higher levels of excellence in the District. 

• Said he really enjoyed the Board meeting and commended President 
Farias and the rest of the Board, saying he never had three legislators of 
this caliber join a Board meeting to share mutual gratitude and synergy. 

13. CLOSED SESSION 

Government Code Sections 3549.1 (d) and 54957.6: Collective 
Bargaining/Employee Negotiations; Agency Negotiators: Fagen 
Friedman & Fulfrost, LLP and Adams Silva & McNally LLP; Employee 
Organizations: Chula Vista Classified Employees Organization 
(CVCEO); Chula Vista Educators (CVE); Nonrepresented Employees 

Government Code Section 54957 : Public Employee Discipline/ 
Dismissal/Release 

President Farias announced there would be no closed session . 

14 RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION 

Superintendent's 
Communication 

Closed Session 

Open Session 
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15. ADJOURNMENT 

President Farias adjourned the meeting at 9:45 P.M. 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE 
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT IS SCHEDULED ON 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2020, AT 6 P.M . 

Adjournment 
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